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APPEAL FOR INTERNATIONAL ASSISTANCE
The Director of the Inter-African Phytosanitary Council of the African Union hereby announces that red locusts (Nomadacris septemfasciata Serville) have returned to their usual outbreak areas in Southern Africa, particularly in Mozambique and Tanzania, with the risk that they might spread to other countries of the sub-region


This is an issue of major concern to the International Red Locust Control Organization for Central and Southern Africa (IRLCO-CSA) which is an intergovernmental organization responsible for locust control in the sub-region.  IRLCO-CSA was set up in 1949. Its members include Kenya, Malawi, Mozambique, Tanzania, Zambia and Zimbabwe. The resources used to finance the activities of the organization are derived from Member States’ contributions.



In view of inadequate financial resources owing to the continuing pressure of locusts in 2007, IRLCO-CSA made a request for assistance to combat the pest. The financial estimate of IRLCO-CSA’s needs is approximately US$ 286 000. These needs are expressed in terms of fuel, lubricants, aviation gasoline, direction finding equipment, vehicles, processing machines, pesticides, and biopesticides.



According to an IRCO-CSA report, the current locust situation is characterized by the presence of hopper bands whose density varies between 25 and 100 larvae/m2 per area in Tanzania. The density varies between 10 and 100 larvae/m2 in Mozambique where 50 hectares of corn, sorghum and pasture crops were destroyed in February. 


In a bid to limit the magnitude of risk and in view of the damage already reported, there is urgent need to reinforce the available fighting capabilities of IRLCO-CSA with the help of the International Community and Africa’s Development Partners.



The IAPSC hails efforts already made by IRLCO-CSA, FAO and the Ministries of Agriculture of Mozambique and Tanzania to interrupt the establishment of swarms in the sub-region.



AU-IAPSC will appreciate the attention paid by the International Community and Africa’s Development Partners to the emergency request for additional assistance to the 2009 locust control campaign in Southern Africa.



Thank you for your consideration. 
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